
Members are reminded that they must declare all relevant pecuniary and non-
pecuniary interests relating to any items of business to be 

discussed at this meeting 
 

  

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 

  

YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE  

 

 

THURSDAY, 24 NOVEMBER 2016 AT 13:30 HOURS  

IN COMMITTEE ROOM 6, COUNCIL HOUSE, VICTORIA SQUARE, 

BIRMINGHAM, B1 1BB 

 

A G E N D A 

 

      
1 NOTICE OF RECORDING/WEBCAST  

 
The Chairman to advise the meeting to note that this meeting will be webcast for 
live and subsequent broadcast via the Council's Internet site 
(www.birminghamnewsroom.com) and that members of the press/public may 
record and take photographs. The whole of the meeting will be filmed except 
where there are confidential or exempt items.  
 

 

      
2 APOLOGIES  

 
To receive any apologies. 
 

 

3 - 10 
3 MINUTES  

 
To confirm and sign the Minutes of the last meeting of Yardley District Committee 
held on 29 September 2016. 
 

 

      
4 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS  

 
Members are reminded that they must declare all relevant pecuniary interests and 
non-pecuniary interests relating to any items of business to be discussed at this 
meeting. If a pecuniary interest is declared a Member must not speak or take part 
in that agenda item. Any declarations will be recorded in the minutes of the 
meeting.  
 

 

      
5 PETITION(S)  

 
To consider petitions relating to planning applications submitted by Councillors on 
behalf of local residents. 
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6 DISTRICT COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS  

 
Yardley District Committee to appoint member representation for the following:- 
East Birmingham Local Community Safety Partnership 
Jobs and Skills Project Board 
Yardley District Health Partnership 
  
 

 

11 - 20 
7 BIRMINGHAM COUNCIL HOUSING INVESTMENT PROGRAMME 

ENVIRONMENTAL WORKS BUDGET 2016/17  
 
Report of the Strategic Director Place. 
 

 

21 - 26 
8 BIRMINGHAM EDUCATION PARTNERSHIP (BEP) - SUPPORTING 

SCHOOLS IN YARDLEY DISTRICT AND THEIR OUTCOMES  
 
Greg Jones, BEP to present the report. 
 

 

      
9 WEST MIDLANDS FIRE SERVICE - UPDATE  

 
Rob Davis, Station Commander, West Midlands Fire Service to update. 
 

 

      
10 WEST MIDLANDS POLICE - UPDATE  

 
Dave Keen, Inspector, West Midlands Police to update. 
 

 

      
11 DATE OF NEXT YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING  

 
The next Meeting of Yardley District Committee will be held on Thursday, 26 
January 2017 at 13:30 hours in Committee Room 6, Council House, Victoria 
Square, Birmingham B1 1BB. 
 

 

      
12 OTHER URGENT BUSINESS  

 
To consider any items of business by reason of special circumstances (to be 
specified) that in the opinion of the Chairman are matters of urgency. 
 

 

      
13 AUTHORITY TO CHAIRMAN AND OFFICERS  

 
Chairman to move:- 
 
'In an urgent situation between meetings, the Chair jointly with the relevant Chief 
Officer has authority to act on behalf of the Committee'. 
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       488 

 
 

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
 

YARDLEY DISTRICT 
COMMITTEE 
29 SEPTEMBER 2016 

  
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE 
HELD ON THURSDAY, 29 SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 1330 HOURS 
IN COMMITTEE ROOM 2, COUNCIL HOUSE, BIRMINGHAM 
  
PRESENT: - Councillors Sue Anderson, Nawaz Ali, Zaker Choudhry, Basharat 

Dad, Neil Eustace, Zafar Iqbal, Stewart Stacey, Paul Tilsley and 
Mike Ward.   

 
 

 ALSO PRESENT: - 
 
Richard Davies  - District Lead 
Amelia Murray  - Safer Neighbourhoods Partnership Manager 
Mark Ward   - Chief Inspector, WMP 
Chris Robinson  - Acting Senior Housing Manager 
Marie Reynolds  - Area Democratic Services Officer 
 

 ************************************* 
               
 NOTICE OF RECORDING 
 
392 The District Committee was advised that the meeting would be webcast for live 

or subsequent broadcast via the Council’s Internet site and members of the 
press/public may record and take photographs except where there were 
confidential or exempt items.    

 _______________________________________________________________ 
  
 APOLOGIES 
 
393 Apologies were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dad for having to leave the 

meeting prematurely, Choudhry and Stacey for lateness and Harmer, Jones 
and O’Shea for their inability to attend the meeting. 

 
 DISTRICT LEAD 
 
394 Richard Davies, District Lead, made introductory comments and reported to 

members how his role had changed from previously being a Head of a District, 
to now being responsible for a service portfolio and to support district committee 
in terms of implementing and developing the work programme.  

 _______________________________________________________________ 
   
 MINUTES 
 
395 The Minutes of the meeting of the Yardley District Committee held on 21 July 

2016 were confirmed and signed by the Chairman.   
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 _______________________________________________________________ 
   
 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
  
396 No declarations were submitted 
 _______________________________________________________________ 
  

      EAST COMMUNITY SAFETY GROUP - UPDATE 
 

 Amelia Murray, Safer Neighbourhoods Partnership Manager submitted an 
apology on behalf of Superintendent Brandon Langley who had recently 
replaced Superintendent Bas Javid. 

 
 She confirmed that the local delivery group was now referred to as the local 

community safety partnership which reflected more of the type of work that was 
undertaken.  She referred to the delivery plan which was funded through the 
Birmingham Community safety partnership which in turn received its funding 
through the Police and Crime Commissioner.  She confirmed that funding 
allocation for this year was £60,000 of which £25,000 was for small grants 
projects, which were projects delivered by the community or voluntary 
organisations.  

 
 Amelia Murray detailed a number of priorities that the plan focused on which 

were in addition to any city wide plans that existed.  One of the aims of the plan 
was to bridge the gap between the strategic priorities and local priorities.  
Reference was made over the last 12 months to the good working relationship 
that had built up with Birmingham and Solihull Mental Health Trust and the 
anticipation in moving forward in this area. 

 
 Mark Ward, Chief Inspector, West Midlands Police, reported that the last 

indicators had shown that confidence in policing and how it was perceived by 
communities had increased from 69% to 82% across Yardley District.  He 
highlighted that the most troublesome issue in the district was speeding and 
referred to the funding that had been provided in setting up a community speed 
watch which would be part of an event in addressing these types of issues. 

 
 Mark Ward referred to the increase in police and other emergency services’ 

resourcing regarding the fortnight around Guy Fawkes and the Halloween 
period in meeting the increased level of calls.  He referred to ‘Operation 
Hercules’ whereby West Midlands Police was responding to street racing which 
may or may not affect Yardley to any such degree.  He added that they were at 
the moment trying to obtain a ban across the whole of city, which would then 
fall in line with the Black Country where an injunction was already in place. 

 
 At this juncture, Amelia Murray referred to the small grants programme that had 

been available last year where £55,000 had been allocated in total.  She 
highlighted that there had been very few bids from Yardley and only one bid 
had been approved which was Community Speed Watch from Sheldon Action 
Traffic Group.  She confirmed that the deadline for applications and proposals 
for the small grants programme for this year had recently closed and that the 
panel would be making decisions shortly regarding the applications, which 
would be communicated to members within the next few weeks.  
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 She reported on the Safer Communities Group and the work they had 

undertaken in tackling anti-social behaviour together with other agencies that 
included the police and housing officers from Birmingham providers.  She 
referred to the re-organisation of the group and as a result of this a number of 
cases were being turned over much more effectively.  She highlighted that the 
most common features of the cases being brought to the meeting were mental 
health groups congregating in street buildings, neighbourhood disputes which 
were followed by alcohol and drug crimes, whereupon they were looking to use 
civil intervention in order to support prosecutions around crimes and vulnerable 
adults that could covered a wide variety of issues.   

 
 She reported on the work that had taken place with the mental health sector 

where there had been the establishment of a mental health and housing 
partnership, which was about how the 2 sectors could work more closely 
together.  She confirmed that the one work stream that she would be looking at, 
was the learning and training that each sector required in order to understand 
how best each other could be used.   

 
 She referred to the other activities that had taken place in June which included 

the off road bike summit as a result of large number of complaints received 
across the east side of city relating to off road anti-social behaviour.  It was 
noted that there had been an increased focus on enforcement by the police and 
city council in tackling this issue. 

 
 Mark Ward confirmed that 50 bikes had been seized over the last few months 

across the district which had arisen from warrants being issued and in some 
cases bikes being removed from the streets.  He added that there was further 
work scheduled which included additional warrants and several planned days of 
action to be carried out.  He confirmed that already there had been a reduction 
in the number of calls relating to that specific issue.   

 
 Amelia Murray reported on what was being done from a partnership perspective 

in order to support this area of work whereby it was highlighted that an officer 
had been seconded from BCC, to support the overall operation.  At present 
they were exploring where civil enforcement options could be used against 
individuals, and where housing enforcement action could be taken with the 
issuing of warning letters on a case by case basis.   

 
 Amelia Murray concluded by stating that they would not like to see the level of 

problems that had been encountered this year repeated and therefore it was 
important to ensure that a proper evaluation and the necessary scheduling was 
in place early next year, in order that resources were in place to tackle issues 
within the appropriate timeframe.  

  
 In response to comments and questions from members, the following were 

amongst the points made:- 
 
 Mark Ward referred to the A45 and stated that there was an ongoing 

investigation as to the identification of the individuals involved and at present 
they were looking into the appropriate legislation in order to best progress the 
issue forward.  He confirmed that he was not aware of a specific meeting point 
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however agreed to feed back to the appropriate officers the location which was 
used. 

 
 He referred to the garages that had been highlighted and agreed to investigate 

the possibility of a warrant in order to gain access.  With regard to speeding 
within residential areas he agreed to investigate the possibility of targeting 
particular areas which was reliant on local intelligence.  

 
 He made reference to the travellers and reported that there was a citywide 

initiative taking place.  He explained how the travellers were dealt with by the 
police and local authority and how they were looking to try and make the 
process much more simplified.    

 
 He referred to the issue of vehicle number plate theft and confirmed that there 

was now the introduction of shatter proof plates which could reduce this area of 
crime.  He further referred to the ongoing drugs issue which was discussed 
every day within the police daily management meetings, where intelligence was 
shared and confirmed that there were police teams dedicated to the guns, 
gangs and drug opportunists. 

 
 He highlighted that he was not aware that the police had not been in 

attendance at Acocks Green Forum Meetings and agreed to make enquiries in 
order to ensure that there would be police presence in the future.   

 
 Amelia Murray referred to the scheduling of the ‘Action Day’ and confirmed that 

the reason for the time that had been chosen was to deliberately disrupt key 
individuals’ movement patterns for the day.  With regard to the unused garages, 
the intelligence would be shared with the local neighbourhood police team, 
place managers, and there would be the exploration with housing whether 
audits on the various garage sites had already been undertaken.   

 
 In response to a further enquiry relating to drugs, Mark Ward stated that when 

the intelligence was fed into the local team they would not be aware of the 
source that provided the information unless it was taken specifically by a phone 
call.  He confirmed that when the information was received it would be fed 
through to the intelligence department where it would be graded based on a 
risk assessment and level of quality.  It would then be progressed to the local 
neighbourhood team or appropriate authority to be dealt with accordingly.  He  
subsequently detailed the amount of information required if it was reported that 
cannabis was being grown in a property which could take up to several weeks 
for evidence to be produced for submission to court.   

 
 The Chairman concluded by thanking Amelia and Mark for attending and 

providing a detailed co-ordinated report. 
 

Upon further consideration, it was:- 
  
397 RESOLVED:- 

 
That the information be noted. 
_______________________________________________________________ 
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 HOUSING TRANSFORMATION BOARD PERFORMANCE REPORT 
QUARTER 1  2016/17 & YARDLEY DISTRICT NARRATIVE 

 
The following report of the Service Director, Housing Transformation was 
submitted:-  

 
 (See document No.1) 

 
 Chris Robinson, Acting Senior Housing Manager, gave an overview of the 

report and the narrative.  He highlighted that the department was undertaking a 
review of the garage sites and were checking those that were let for legal 
purposes, and those that were vacant to ensure that they were not being used.  
He added that it was a large task to work through highlighting that some sites 
were in poor repair and may be demolished, whilst others, the department was 
looking to improve in order for them to be brought back into use.  He suggested 
that if anyone knew of any sites that were being used for unwarranted purposes 
to advise him accordingly.    

 
 As a result of comments and questions from members the following were 

amongst the points raised.  
  
 Chris Robinson referred to joint tenancy of husband and wife and where one 

partner died the remaining occupant could continue living in the property.  
However when both parents died and children were living in the property they 
had no rights to succeed to the tenancy which would result in the department 
investigating the circumstances, and in most cases, provide for them alternative 
smaller living accommodation.   

 
 With regard to anti-social behaviour being reported, he confirmed that people 

did report this issue which was generally low level however sometimes could 
involve mediation with an independent person.  He added that in some cases 
people would not always participate and when all avenues had been explored 
and no action could be taken, the case would be closed.  

  
 With regard to the backlog in housing assessments, he agreed to take away 

and discuss with the appropriate officers and subsequently referred to the new 
allocations policy being introduced, whereby people were invited to renew their 
applications which would not improve matters. 

 
 He referred to the unpopularity of sheltered housing and how trends had 

changed compared to several years ago.  He added that where in some cases 
sheltered housing stock was available in district tower blocks, not everyone 
considered this an attractive environment to live in and as people were living 
longer, they were tending to remain in their own homes and favoured the 
support of the use of extra care schemes.  He further added that the more frail 
and vulnerable residents were choosing to live in extra care villages which 
provided support and a community within secured premises. 

 
 He referred to a review taking place regarding the tower blocks designated for 

mature tenants and the growing demand from young people to reside in this 
type of property, therefore, the need to review the demand for sheltered 
housing was very important. 
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 Chris Robinson referred to the issues associated with the new contractor and 

agreed to obtain the appropriate information as requested.  With regard to 
mediation, Chris confirmed that the tool existed for both residents of the council 
and owner/occupier accommodation and subsequently agreed to contact the 
Manager, Call Centre, to ensure that all staff was providing the correct 
information to clients. 

  
 Chris Robinson referred to the issue of bonfires in gardens and stated that 

although they were not outlawed, if regular fires continued containing certain 
materials, they would not be allowed and would be investigated.   

 
 Chris confirmed as he was moving to another area of work, Arthur Tsang would 

be taking over this role and would be in attendance at the next meeting. 
 
 The Chairman concluded by thanking Chris Robinson for attending the meeting 

and reporting. 
 
 Upon further consideration, it was:- 
 
398 RESOLVED:- 
 
 That the report and comments be noted.  
 _______________________________________________________________ 
 
 AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 At the request of the Chairman, it was suggested that information relating to:-

  
 Performance of Primary and Secondary Schools within Yardley District 
 Birmingham Education Partnership (BEP) – supporting schools in Yardley 

District and their outcomes. 
  
 It was noted that the Pre-Agenda meeting for the next Yardley District 

Committee would be taking place on Thursday 10 November 2016 and if 
members had any further suggestions for items to be included to contact the 
Chairman.   

 _______________________________________________________________ 
 
 SCHEDULE OF FUTURE MEETINGS 2016/17 
 
399 The following schedule of meetings was noted:- 
 

 All meetings would be held on the following Thursdays at 13:30 hours in The 
Council House, Victoria Square, Birmingham:                                                   

                                                     
24 November 2016  – Room 6 
26 January 2017      – Room 6        23 March 2017   – Room 6 

 _______________________________________________________________ 
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  DATE OF NEXT YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

400 The next Yardley District Committee Meeting was scheduled for Thursday, 24 
November 2016 at 13:30 hours in Committee Room 2, Council House, Victoria 
Square, Birmingham B1 1BB. 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 
AUTHORITY TO CHAIRMAN AND OFFICERS 

 
401   RESOLVED:- 

 
 In an urgent situation between meetings, the Chair jointly with the relevant Chief 
 Officer has authority to act on behalf of the Committee.  

   __________________________________________________________ 
 
   The meeting ended at 15:00 hours.  

                                                                                   .KKKKKKKKKKK. 
                                  CHAIRMAN 

Page 9 of 26



 

Page 10 of 26



Page 1 of 4 

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 
 

Report to YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE 

Report of: 
Date of Decision 

Strategic Director Place 
24 November 2016 

SUBJECT: 
 

BIRMINGHAM COUNCIL HOUSING INVESTMENT 
PROGRAMME ENVIRONMENTAL WORKS BUDGET 
2016/17  

Key Decision:    Yes   Relevant Forward Plan Ref:  

If not in the Forward Plan: 
(please "X" box) 

Chief Executive approved  
O&S Chairman approved 

Relevant Cabinet Member(s): Councillor Ian Ward – Deputy Leader of the Council 
Councillor Peter Griffiths – Cabinet Member for Housing 
and Homes 

Relevant O&S Chairman: Councillor Victoria Quinn – Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee 

Relevant Executive Member Councillor Sue Anderson  

Wards Affected: Acock’s Green, Sheldon, South Yardley, Stechford and 
Yardley North  

 
 

1. Purpose of Report 

1.1 To re-state to the District Committee that a sum of £94,400 was allocated for carrying out 
capital environmental improvement works in neighbourhoods for 2015/16 and to provide 
an update on progress. The projects have been submitted by a combination of 
suggestions from Housing Liaison Boards, local residents, Elected Members and Council 
officers as outlined in Appendix 1. 

1.2 To inform the District Committee that a further sum of £94,400 has been allocated for 
carrying out capital environmental improvement works in neighbourhoods during 
2016/17. 

1.3 To seek approval for projects to the value of £113,938.52 outlined within Appendix 2. 
1.4 To inform the District Committee of the budgetary position to date (Appendix 3). 

 
 

 

2. Decision (s) recommended  
 That the District Committee: 
 
2.1    Note progress in connection with the projects previously initiated at Appendix 1.   
 
2.2      Approve the projects outlined at Appendix 2.   
 
2.3     Note the budget position statement provided at Appendix 3.  
 
 

Lead Contact Officer Arthur Tsang 
Senior Service Manager – Landlord Services 

Telephone No: 0121 303 6941  
E-mail address: ArthurTsang@Birmingham.Gov.UK 
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3  Consultation 
 
3.1     Internal 

 

All ward members within the district have been consulted on the project proposals for the 
District Committee Capital Environmental Budget for 2016/17.    

 
3.2     External  
 
          The Housing Liaison Boards and other local residents are assisting with identifying the           
 proposed projects to be funded from the Environmental Budget 2016/17.   
 

4. Compliance Issues: 
 
4.1 Are the recommended decisions consistent with the Council’s policies, plans and    

strategies? 
  

Improving the Council owned housing stock directly contributes to the strategic 
outcomes of the Sustainable Community Strategy, the Council Business Plan and 
Budget 2016+.  In particular there is a specific target under the theme of securing a high 
quality of life for residents. Stock improvements will also impact upon the other strategic 
outcomes, most notably on the aspiration for healthier communities, all of which are 
consistent with the themes identified in The Leader’s policy statement. 

 
The creation of targeted environmental projects on a district by district basis will 
significantly impact the quality of life for residents and enhance the stock improvements 
already in place 
 

4.2 Financial Implications 
  

The total capital funding for these schemes is contained within the approved Housing 
Public Sector Capital Budget 2016/17. The 2016/17 Capital Environmental Budget for 
Yardley is £131,000. The budget includes the 2016/17 allocation of £94,400, based on 
the number of Council properties within the District, and £36,600 slippage from 2015/16. 
There are approved commitments of £17,059.44, which leaves a remaining budget of 
£113,940.56 for new schemes.  

 
4.3 Legal Implications 
  
 The proposed allocation of work is consistent with the effective management of the    
         Council's housing stock under Part II Housing Act 1985. From a procurement perspective 
 it makes good use of Repairs and Maintenance and framework contracts which have 
 been established to secure improved performance and better value for money than 
 conventional single scheme tendering.  
 
 

4.4 Public Sector Equality Duty (see separate guidance note) 
 

 In making its decision the District Committee is required to have due regard to the public 
 sector equality duty. In relation to the Programme, due regard has been paid to the 
 requirements of the Equality Act 2010 and an Equality Assessment has been carried out 
 which has shown that the programme will not have any adverse effects. Page 12 of 26
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 The requirements of the Council’s Standing Order relating to Contracts No. 9 in relation 
 to equal opportunities and the West Midlands Forum Common Standard for Equalities in 
 Public Procurement will be incorporated in the contracts for projects carried out within the 
 programme. 
 

5. Relevant background/ chronology 
 
5.1       The citywide Capital Environmental Budget for 2016/17 is £1,298,000. This includes the 

new allocation of £800,000 and slippage from 2015/16 of £498,200. The budget is for 
capital environmental projects on Housing Revenue Account land and/ or properties.   

 
5.2  A sum of £94,400 has been allocated to the Yardley District Committee for 2016/17. This 

allocation is based on a stock of 7,376 properties within the district. 
 
5.3 The Local Housing Team together with their HLBs, Elected Members and other  

 residents have identified the projects agreed by the District Committee and detailed at     
Appendix 1.   

 
 

6. Evaluation of alternative options 
 
6.1 Alternative options have been considered during the consultation with Housing Liaison 

boards and other residents. However, based on local priorities, it is recommended that 
the projects listed at Appendix 2 are proceeded with during the 2016/17 financial year.  

            
 

7. Reasons for decision(s) 
 
7.1     To enable the District Committee to meet its requirements in the delivery of the Housing    

Investment Programme Environmental Works Programme. 
 

8.        Update on projects agreed previously 
 
8.1      An update on the delivery of capital projects agreed during 2015/16 is provided at 

Appendix 1.    
 

 
 

Signatures 
 
 
Chief Officer 
 

List of Background Documents used to compile this Report 
 

1.  

List of Appendices accompanying this report (if any) 
1. Appendix 1: Yardley District Capital Environmental Projects: Update on schemes 

approved in 2015/16.   
2. Appendix 2: Yardley District Capital Environmental Budget: Proposed schemes 2016/17. 
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3. Appendix 3: Yardley District Committee: Overall Budget Sheet – Capital Environmental 
Budget.   
 

 

Report Version 2  Dated 15 November 2016 
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APPENDIX 1 

Yardley District Capital Environmental Projects: Update on schemes approved 2015/16 

 

Location Description of work Status Value (£) 

Lakefield Close Remove trip rail, fir fencing and gates Completed 25,326.49 

34-40 Kestrel Avenue Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,610.81 

82-88 Kestrel Avenue Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,610.81 

2-8 Kestrel Avenue Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,610.81 

102-108 Kestrel Avenue Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,610.81 

105-111 Larch Walk Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,610.81 

169-17 Berkeley Road Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,502.92 

Berkeley Road Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,499.67 

Berkeley Road Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,502.92 

Berkeley Road Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,881.79 

Berkeley Road Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 1,502.92 

86-104 Church Lane Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 3,009.73 

12-26 Stud Lane Provide hard standing for refuse bins Completed 2,888.47 

Silvermere Road Fit metal bow top fencing Completed 20,256.11 

86-104 Church Lane and 12-26 Stud Lane Replace timber fencing with 1.2 metre high bow top fencing Issued 17,059.44 

TOTAL                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 84,484.51                
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APPENDIX 2 

YARDLEY DISTRICT CAPITAL ENVIRONMENTAL BUDGET 

PROPOSED PROJECTS FOR 2016/17 

Location Description Ward Price (£) 

 

Lakefield Close  

Replace kick rail fence with 1.2m high metal bow 

topped fencing to frontage  of bungalows and low 

rise blocks   

Acock’s Green  30,385.00 

Blocks 29 to 35 Greenvale Avenue 

 

Replace kick rail fence with 1.2m high bow topped 

fencing 

Sheldon 16,590.40 

71 and 73 Mapledene Road 

 

Replace picket fencing with 1.2m high bow topped 

fencing 

Sheldon 8,145.00 

Bakeman House  

 

Renew CCTV cameras and monitor  South Yardley 6,511.21 

Wheeldon House  

 

Create six parking spaces including drop kerb 

alongside the existing garage block 

South Yardley 11,373.71 

92 -100 Kestrel Avenue, 111-117 , 125-129, 140 -146,  148-

154 Berkeley Road 

Provide storage space for five wheelie bins South Yardley  6,664.20 

543, 545, 551 Bordesley Green East 

 

Replace existing timber palisade fence with 1.2m 

high metal bow topped fencing 

Stechford and 

Yardley North 

15,769.00 

 

Kirkham Grove 

Supply fencing, gate, improved lighting and raised 

kerbing to prevent access to fly tipping hot spot, 

mark out new parking bays  in front of new fencing 

and realign pavement around it (to be match funded 

with £800.00 from community improvement budget) 

 

Stechford and 

Yardley North 

 

 

18,500.00 

TOTAL                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   113,938.52 
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APPENDIX 3 

 

Yardley District Committee 

 

Overall Budget Sheet – Capital Environmental Budget 

 

        £  £ 

 

Slippage for 2015/16      36,600.00 

Allocation 2016/17      94,400.00 

 

Total Budget         131,000.00 (A) 

 

Commitments outstanding on 2015/16 agreed schemes  17,059.44 (B)  

 

2016/17 available budget (A) – (B)      113,940.56 (C) 

 

2016/17 approvals requested       113,938.52 (D) 

 

Budget remaining (C) – (D)       2.04 (E)   
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BEP Materials for YARDLEY DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING - THURSDAY 24 NOVEMBER 2016 

Contents 
BEP Priority School List: ...................................................................................................................... 2 

Yardley Priority Schools ...................................................................................................................... 3 

District Engagement Leads and Priority Leads ................................................................................ 3 

Commissioning Group ..................................................................................................................... 3 

Ofsted Inspections .............................................................................................................................. 4 

Since the end of May: ..................................................................................................................... 5 

Schools Profile ..................................................................................................................................... 6 

 

Report by:  Greg Jones (BEP Data Manager)  
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BEP Priority School List: The following shows the methodology used for determining how 

schools are identified and added to the priority list. 

  

   

Yes 

START 

Is the LA maintained school: 

• SM or RI? 

• Cross-cutting? 

Data Analysis 

Is the LA maintained school: 

• Three years below floor? 

• Currently below floor? 

• Meeting coasting criteria? 

Does the school have a recently agreed 

Leadership and Management vulnerability? 

No 

No 

Add to Priority list 

Yes 

Yes 

Prioritise for visit to 

assess and agree level 

of data vulnerability 

with school leaders 

Do not add to Priority list 

STOP 

No 

RAG Rating & Needs assessment: 

• Data 

• Leadership and Management 

• Overall 

ULTRA Package: 

For special measures and schools 

requiring significant monitoring and 

challenge 

LIGHT Package: 

For requiring improvement schools 

and schools in need of termly 

monitoring and challenge 

BESPOKE Package: 

According to need of school 

Note: Priority Schools 

 

Black is for Special Measures 

schools who have intransient 

difficulties which are proving 

difficult to overcome. 

 

Red is schools with serious 

leadership and data issues 

which require intensive 

external support. 

 

Amber is schools with strong 

leadership but other issues, 

for example Cross Cutting 

schools or where data 

indicates a concern. 

 

Green is schools where 

leadership is strong and 

monitoring indicates school 

is making rapid progress. 
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Yardley Priority Schools 

Seven Yardley schools are currently (November 2016) on the priority list, these are all primary 

schools.  Two of the schools are Requires Improvement and Red Amber Green (RAG) rated amber to 

indicate that continuing monitoring, challenge and support are necessary.  The other five priority 

schools are all Vulnerable Good: Four of these are RAG rated amber, again, to indicate that 

continuing monitoring, challenge and support are necessary.  The fifth is RAG rated red and intensive 

monitoring, challenge and support are being delivered to this school. 

District Engagement Leads and Priority Leads 

District Engagement Leads endeavour to work with all schools in a district to ensure that schools are 

not left isolated, they meet with senior leaders in schools to discuss termly agendas that focus on 

outcomes and effectiveness of leadership and management capacity.  Where there is identification 

of agreed needs and vulnerabilities this is raised with the School Improvement team to broker 

appropriate intervention. 

Priority Leads make regular visits to priority schools as well as visits by BEP’s Director for Continuous 

School Improvement (DCSI), Chief Executive Officer (CEO) and commissioners to individual schools as 

required.  Priority schools are ‘health checked’ fortnightly by DCSI with Priority Leads and RAG 

ratings are reviewed.  Support is amended and monitoring planned.  They chair a number of school 

performance boards and help broker governance and pupil premium reviews. 

Commissioning Group 

On a fortnightly basis the commissioning group monitor and evaluate the progress of all priority 

schools and rebroker support if progress is insufficiently rapid.  They quality assure the work of the 

District Leads and any commissioned reviews.  They assist in brokering support and monitoring along 

with supporting school reviews. 

BEP, in conjunction with the statutory authority of Birmingham City Council, issued seven 

performance and standards warning notices during the 2015-16 academic year.  None of these were 

issued to Yardley schools. 
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Ofsted Inspections 

At the end of May 2016 the breakdown of inspection judgements was: 

 

12% 62% 21% 6%

0% 10% 20% 30% 40% 50% 60% 70% 80% 90% 100%

All Schools - Yardley

Outstanding Good Requires Improvement Inadequate

4% 81% 15%

0% 10% 20% 30% 40% 50% 60% 70% 80% 90% 100%

Maintained - Yardley

Outstanding Good Requires Improvement Inadequate

38% 38% 25%

0% 10% 20% 30% 40% 50% 60% 70% 80% 90% 100%

Academy - Yardley

Outstanding Good Requires Improvement Inadequate
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Since the end of May: 

• Two monitoring inspections carried out at the academies previously judged inadequate 

(special measures), both schools were shown to be making reasonable progress towards the 

removal of special measures. 

• Two short, one day, inspections of schools previously judged good, both schools maintained 

their good gradings. 
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Schools Profile 

The following gives detail on the types, phases and status of the schools in Yardley: 

• Over half of the schools in the district are local authority maintained. 

 
Nb.  AF = Academy and Free Schools   M = Local Authority Maintained Schools 

• The majority of schools (approx. 73%) in the district are primary phase. 

 

• There are a variety of school types across the district. 
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